
Chairman and CEO’s Report
CoastLife Credit Union continues to remain önancially strong and a 
LOCAL credit union.  The net income for 2022 exceeded $5.1 million 
and improved from 2021.

OneOne focus of 2022 was the construction and building of two facilities 
and renovations for all other offices.  The facility located at 6810 
Saratoga needed renovation as it was opened 23 years ago.  Our 
growth caused a need to have a retail space for our members and a 
training facility for our staff.  Construction began on 6818 Saratoga 
in 2021 and was completed in March of 2022.  This new facility 
allows our staff to focus on the member experience.  The old facility 
isis being renovated to gain a training facility for our 130 employees.  
Construction was in progress for our Portland, TX office as we were 
in a leased facility for 20+ years.  The Portland, TX location opened in 
August of 2022.  This branch has a community room and lease space 
available.  

Loan growth for 2022 was 17.41% and deposit growth was 9.15%.  
This year had unprecedented rate increases by the Federal Reserve.  
During 2022, there were 7 increases in rates.  This caused the credit 
union to offer a special CD rate for our members.  Loan rates also in-
creased due to the action by the Federal Reserve.  CoastLife Credit 
Union reviews the rates and the rates of competitors frequently to 
remain competitive locally.

CCoastLife Credit Union is a State Chartered Credit Union regulated 
by the Credit Union Department of the State of Texas.  Your funds are 
federally insured by the National Credit Union Share Insurance Fund 
(NCUSIF) regulated by the National Credit Union Administration 
(NCUA).  Our members are our owners – we are not owned by stock-
holders.  Your credit union is not publicly traded.

CoastLife is not just a place, it is a feeling.  CoastLife Credit Union 
strives to create a member experience to make member’s feel com-
fortable and secure with their personal önances.  We are proud to 
have been in existence for 87 years serving our communities.  Thank 
you for being a member – for being supportive of your credit union.

Michael Sandroussi,          Gina Prince, 
Chairperson               CEO




